Mayo Flood Sub-Committee Meeting Minutes
January 03, 2017, 11:00 – 11:30 AM
Tele-conference meeting
Attendees:
· David Morissette, Morrison Hershfield (MH)
· Mike O’Connor, IDB, CS, YG
· Rick Laberge, Contractor for YE
· Mike Hannah, YE 
· Ron Gee, YE
· Danny Sutherland, YE
· Dan Lafleur. YE

· Scott Bolton, Mayor – Village of Mayo

Regrets:
· Forest Pearson, MH
· Guy Morgan, YE
· Ric Janowicz, Hydrology Section, Environment, YG
· Joella Hogan, First Nation of Na-Cho Nyak Dun

1. Ron Gee – Welcome and attendance
2.
Rick Laberge - Update on the current conditions of the Mayo River
· Bridge gauge has been stable while the sewer line crossing coming down slightly
· Below bridge mostly ice covered (maybe 90 % +/-)
· Section of overflow running back under
· Generally conditions good
3. 
Mike Hannah Update from Yukon Energy regarding hydro operation:
· YE flows went up to the range of 18.5 m3/s on Sunday and Wareham Lake is operationally full
4.  
General Discussion
· Cold weather in forecast for weekend
· Increase flow today and every two days at 0.5 m3/s per increase.  Will hold after a total of 2 m3/s and access with the group at next week’s conference call.  Mike H to notify group of each flow increase.
· Scott inquired about more Thin Ice signs around school, YE to see if they have more of the ones that were installed earlier this summer.
·  The next sub-committee meeting will be Tuesday, Jan 10, 2017 at 11:00 AM.   
Please review for any mistakes or omissions, and report them to ron.gee@yec.yk.ca by January 05, 2017
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